College of Health Professions
College Council Summary & Actions
March 2, 2022, Via Teams


Announcements/Information
1. CHP CC Meeting, March 9 Cancelled
2. Spring Break, March 14-20
3. Health Scholars Showcase, April 8, 2:00 p.m.-5:00 p.m. – San Marcos Campus
4. Spring Bobcat Day, April 9
5. Research Forum, April 13-15
6. Student Awards Luncheon, April 29, 11:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m. – Round Rock Campus
7. Spring Commencement, CHP, Saturday, May 14, 2:00 p.m.:  Students should order their regalia online. If issues arise from online ordering, please notify Margie in the Dean’s Office.
8. Undergraduate and Graduate Admissions:  Acceptance is up by 23%; target is 6,300 new freshmen; transfer numbers are still down about 10% over last year; numbers for CHP are good.
9. Board of Regents Meeting Follow-up:  Information was reviewed.
10. Other
a. American Marketing Association will have a Be the Match Registry, March 28-31 on the San Marcos campus; Council agreed to have this event on the RRC for one day. Dean will ask Student Affairs to handle this request. 

General Discussion
1. Associate Dean Position:  Dr. McLeod declined the final offer. Dean is regrouping and will meet with the provost on next steps.
2. COVID-19 Updates: No new report.
3. Spring Open House – Round Rock Campus:  April 23, 10:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m.; Dean will meet with Mr. Eric Amidon to discuss details. Suggestion was made to increase marketing the event.
4. ASAHP Survey – Handout:  Information was reviewed. 
5. Undergraduate Research:  Discussion was held on undergraduate student research.
6. RR Campus Classroom Furniture:  Three classrooms in the Avery Bldg will be renovated this summer (318, 403, 406); Dean asked whether the new furniture (tables) for the renovation should have outlets; Council felt strongly that outlets on the tables are very much needed. 

Off Agenda
1. Faculty Senate met last week and discussed the Dean’s Summative review process. VPAA 04.04.13 needs to define the Dean’s Summative review process. Senate also reviewed the list of committees and discussed the need to eliminate redundancy. The executive session discussed rules regarding committee attendance (removing non-contributing members), and response to tenure and academic freedom.
2. Dr. Ari thanked Janet Johnson for all the assistance with website revisions/updates, and thanked Council members for their feedback on the webpages.  Dr. Ari needs help with collecting data on research collaborations within CHP, and with faculty in other colleges at the university and other national and international institutions. 
3. Dr. Gibbs reported the review date for the CDIS Chair position was March 1. He indicated there were several applicants and the search committee is currently reviewing the applications. 
